
 
 

Appendix D. 
 
Background or 'Project Specifics' – Application MF052/T2 
 
To equip the street scene between Elba Crescent and Fabian Way 
(the A483) with an additional two 6 metre hinged aluminium public 
lighting columns with LED lanterns. 
 
This bid has been developed to ‘Enhance existing Council Services’ 
by working closely with the NPTCBC’s Public Lighting and Street Care 
Services. Works will include for service ducting, core cabling, pole 
isolators and reinstatement. 
 
The columns will light (to a minimum of 3080 lumens) the gap in the 
field of illumination making it safer for residents and students to cross 
Fabian Way and have access to the bus stop. 
 
The need for this initiative has come to the attention of the local Ward 
Member. The investment would improve safety, make the area 
brighter and less intimidating and allow both pedestrian and vehicular 
traffic to negotiate the junction. 
 
The long term sustainable benefits associated with the project include 
making the immediate area more vibrant, better illuminated preventing 
trips and falls. 

 
The scheme will be embraced within the current management and 
maintenance regime of the NPTCBC Public Lighting Team and their 
appointed Contractor (‘Centre Great Ltd’). 

 
Recommendations 
 
The project is valued at £5,421.92, which has been arrived at by the 
Public Street Lighting Engineer and the master Bill of Quantities. The 
Applicant, Councillor Helen Ceri Clarke would wish to fund this project 
from her Members Fund allocation. 

 
The project proposal is recommended for approval and financial 
support under the Members Community Fund. 


